

Republic of the Philippines

Department of Education REGION X – NORTHERN MINDANAO SCHOOLS DIVISION OF OZAMIZ CITY

June 5, 2025

DIVISIONAL MEMORANDUM NO. 9 s. 2025

REITERATING THE CONDUCT OF DAILY CLEAN-UP DRIVES IN ALL PUBLIC SCHOOLS

TO: Assistant Schools Division Superintendent Chief Education Supervisors (CID and SGOD) Public Elementary and Secondary School Heads This Division

- 1. In line with preparations for the opening of School Year 2025 -2026 and Ozamiz City's campaign against dengue and in support to maintaining a safe and healthy learning environment, all public schools under the Division of Ozamiz City are hereby directed to conduct daily clean-up drives/activities to eliminate possible mosquito-breeding sites within school premises during Brigada Eskwela week starting June 9, 2025.
- 2. School Heads are enjoined to engage and involve teachers, non-teaching personnel, and parents including barangay and other education stakeholders. Schools are reminded to practice proper waste disposal and maintain cleanliness in the school surroundings.
- 3. At the start of the school year on June 16, teachers are directed to monitor daily health condition of learners particularly the learners' temperature.
- 4. Schools shall document conduct of clean-up activities with photos which will form part of the 2025 Brigada Eskwela portfolio. Full cooperation is expected to ensure the success of this initiative. Together, let us work towards a dengue-free school environment for our learners as we prepare to welcome the new school year 2025 2026.
- 5. This Office directs immediate dissemination and compliance of this Memorandum.

NIMEA R. LAGO, Php, CESO VI
Assistant Schools Division Superintendent
OIC – Office of the Schools Division Superintendent



Address: IBJT Compound, Carangan, Ozamiz City

Telephone No: (088) 545-09-88 Telefax: (088) 545-09-90

Email Address: ozamiz.city@deped.gov.ph







